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Minutes of the Committee Meeting held in the Herbert Baker Library, 18A Gill Street Observatory at 17:30 on 8 July 2002.

Present

Trevor Gould (in Chair)

Dave Gordon

Chris Stewart

Chris Penberthy 

Sharon Tait

Constant Volschenk

Lerika Cross 

Bruce Dickson

Frans van Nieuwkerk

Apologies

Mary McKinnon

Evan Dembskey

Confirmation of the Previous Minutes

The minutes of the June 2002 Committee Meeting were accepted and signed by the Chairman.

Correspondence

The following printed documentation was tabled at the meeting:

Cape Observer

Stardust

Pretoria Centre Newsletter

Solar Bulletin

N’Daba

Astronomy

Treasurer’s Report

Balances at 30 June 2002

Nedbank Bank Balance  
= 15288.14

32 Day Notice Deposit
= 12455.64

A Cash Book and Income Statement showing a surplus of funds is attached. A Balance Sheet is not attached, as essentially the assets of the Centre are represented by Nedbank accounts.

It was noted for the record that the telescopes and domes were donated to us; that Chris Papadopoulous paid for the construction of the telescope domes, and the telescopes are owned by the Centre.

The following donations were received:

Chris and Gill Stewart donated a finely bound Attendance Register [R80.00] and also a bound Comments and Suggestions Book [R80.00],  Chris Stewart donated [via the Telescope Making Class] 1 copy of “Constructing an Astronomical Telescope by Matthewson [R120.00]. 

The value of the donations is R200.00

Membership

The following new membership applications was tabled at the meeting:

Navin Chandra Narotam

Cathy Butterworth

John Bunker

Dr Dave Kaplan

Malcolm Hogg

Robert Traynor

Charlene Swanepoel

Cassim Maheter

Alan Woodman

Pierre du Plessis

Willis du Plessis

Chris Reitz

All applications were accepted.

Member type   July01                New                    Lost                    Jun02

	Paid-up Members
	63
	49
	
	112

	Family members
	6
	13
	
	19

	Honorary members
	8
	
	1
	7

	Gratuitous members
	16
	
	2
	14

	Total
	93
	62
	3
	152


The Chairman will ensure that all new members receive welcoming letters.

Funding

Prof. Block is prepared to do a fund raising exercise for the Centre. This may take the form of a public talk at the Linder Auditorium and will probably take place in the second half of this year.

Raffle:  Chris Stewart

The raffle tickets were printed in A,B and C series from 1 to 400: totalling 1200 tickets. 

The draw will take place at the AGM in July. Books of sold tickets will be accepted up to 5 minutes prior to the draw. Two pairs of binoculars have been donated to the Centre as prizes in return for space at ScopeX.

ScopeX

A couple of independent reports were sent to MNASSA.

Calendar of Forthcoming Events

	Month
	Day/Date
	Event
	Details

	
	Wed 10
	ASSA Jhb Centre AGM
	Video on John Dobson and Telescope Making

	Aug
	Wed 14
	“Finding the SCP”
	Dave Gordon

	Sept
	Wed 11
	“Quantum Computing”
	Evan Dembsky / TBC

	Oct 
	Wed 9
	Eyepieces & telescope Mounts
	Chris Stewart / TBC

	Nov
	Wed 13
	“Consciousness Mapping”
	Prof Marilyn Lucas


Reminders

	2002
	ASSA Symposium hosted by the Pretoria Centre, Aloe Ridge: Nov 29 to 31

	
	Nov 19,Leonids

	
	Dec 4, Solar Eclipse

	2003
	Centenary of Flight

	
	August: Mars Opposition

	
	May 7, Mercury Transit 

	2004
	Centenary: Sir Herbert Baker Library Building

	
	Johannesburg Centre to host 2004 ASSA Symposium

	
	June 8, Venus transit


Speakers

The following possibilities exist:

SALT

Mark Shuttleworth (possibly September, unknown date). He will be talking in Gauteng then, and the organisations [mostly schools] to be talked to will be ‘drawn out of a hat’….

Field Trips

	Boyden:

Trevor raised the possibility with Matie Hoffman at Boyden and Matie will revert. At this point, the 60” has been refurbished and is now a good research instrument. Nevertheless, Matie will bear the Johannesburg Centre in mind.


	C’f

	War Museum Quarterly

Star Party
	C/f

	Ngwenya

Star Party
	


General

	1.
	The Johannesburg Centre has agreed to a request from the Planetarium for a photographic display of ASSA activities.


	C/f

	2.
	Roll of Honour

It was agreed to collate information on all the previous Chairmen and Secretaries and all people who had received honours such as the Papadopoulous Award and place their names on one or more Roll(s) of Honour to be erected on the walls of the Herbert Baker Library Building

Accordingly, Brian Fraser has contributed a listing, which although extensive, is incomplete.

Eben van Zyl has contributed a short list of Chairmen. The resulting list MUST be audited for accuracy.


	C/f

	3.
	Historical Records

It was agreed that the historical records of the Centre should be collated, made presentable, and handed over to the Librarian for curating. Bruce has possession of a box of records.


	Bruce

	4.
	Standards

It was agreed that standards of all activities undertaken by the Centre should be progressively upgraded and procedures recorded for future Committees.


	All

	5.
	Prof. Block has been sent an e-mail requesting that he mention our events under the 702 Community Billboard: No response as yet.


	C/f

	6.
	Standards: 

The telescope making class used to make membership of the Centre a pre-requisite to joining. This is no longer a requirement, although pupils are encouraged to do so.

The Committee decided to retain the status quo, and to make an offer of dropping the joining fee for those pupils who wished to join the Centre.

Once a telescope is completed, the Centre should offer various observing projects to new ‘scope owners. This would assist in enabling the Centre to raise the amount of science done.

A task force will be formed to decide on observing projects.


	All

	7.
	Secretarial records to be provided at the AGM
	Constant

	8.
	Alwyn Botha will mail 2 gratis posters to the Centre
	Chris P

	9.
	Telescope driving courses will be separated by telescope:

Tinsley

Jacobs

26” Innes
	Dave

	10
	It was decided to raise the standard of snacks provided after the meetings and to charge R5.00 donation each month.
	ALL

	11
	The astro cam project  is ongoing. Bruce demonstrated the installation using his CDD camera and notebook.
	Bruce

	12
	It was decided to charge R5.00 /pp for viewing evenings.
	ALL


The outgoing Chairman expressed his thanks to the Committee for exceptional performance during the year just ended.

The meeting was closed at 19:15

Next Meeting

The next Meeting will be held at the Sir Herbert Baker Library Building at 17:30 on Monday August 12 2002.

A true Record

Trevor Gould

[Chairman]

